
City of Lowell 
Parks Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, July 2, 2015 
Lowell City Hall 

 
 
Call to Order: 6:04 P.M. by Joyce Donnell, City Clerk 
 
Members Present: Hall O’Regan, George Wild, Don Bennett, Maggie Osgood 

Approval of the minutes for June 4, 2015 – Hall O’Regan moved to approve minutes 
from June 4, 2015, seconded by Maggie Osgood.  Passed by consensus.  
 
Old Business: 
• Park Advisory Chair – Discussion on possible candidates, Hall stated he would be 

interested in co-chairing with someone.  Search continues for Park Chair. 
• Rolling Rock Lamp Posts – George Wild gave an update, the socket on the west end 

of the park has been completed but the east end, the cable is broken and would be 
very expensive to repair.  All other sockets have been updated to GFI outlets. 

• Covered Bridge Lights – Hall O’Regan stated the light have been changed out for 
the holiday, with the assistance of Public Works Dept. 

• Swing Seat in Paul Fisher Park – Hall O’Regan stated that the new swing is in 
place. 

• Rolling Rock Park Berm – George Wild stated that the berm still needs more 
leveling, waiting for cooler weather. 

New Business:  
• Music Concert in the Rolling Rock Park – CA Lee approved a request for the use 

of the pavilion for concerts by ‘Just Because’ contact person Jim Chapman on July 12 
& 19th, and all the Sunday’s in August, from 6-8 PM. 

• Volunteers to Open/Close Covered Bridge – George Wild is requesting help with 
the open/closing of the Covered Bridge gate.  Would like to develop a roster of 
volunteers.  Contact George if you would like to be a volunteer, 541-937-2664.  

• Paul Fisher Park tree limbs – There was a concern brought to City Hall about the 
low, cracked tree limbs in the park, that kids might try to climb on and break.  Hall 
said he would look into it. 

Other Business:  
• Cemetery concern – Maggie voiced concern about a wire cable laying on the ground  

causing a tripping hazard.  It is believed to belong to CenturyLink.   
• Poles for Security Cameras – George voiced concern about the status on our 

progress.  Joyce will contact L.E. and follow up. 
• Paul Fisher Park – Hall stated that the benches and tables have been sanded, waiting 

for cooler weather to paint. 
 

Adjourn: 6:37 PM 


